## **ATTACHMENT 6**

From: Fukushima, Adam J@DOT [mailto:adam.fukushima@dot.ca.gov]

Sent: Wednesday, January 14, 2015 2:29 PM

To: Zorovich, John

Cc: Robertson, William; jgray@dudek.com

Subject: RE: Traffic Safety Concerns for the Sierra Grande Zipline and Ropes Project

Dear Mr. Zorovich,

Caltrans is in conceptual agreement with the exhibit received by Jane Gray on December 29, 2014 for improvements to the driveway of the Zipline project on State Route 246. Following County approval of the project, the applicant would need to apply for an encroachment permit and submit engineering level plans that detail conformity with Caltrans Highway Design Manual standards.

We would like to request notice of when the item would go to hearing for approval.

Let me know if you have any questions or concerns.

Best wishes,

Adam Fukushima, PTP Transportation Planning Caltrans - District 5 50 Higuera Street San Luis Obispo CA (805) 549-3131